ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL
ANDERSON, SOUTH CAROLINA

Reqular Meeting - Jan 7,.2003 - 6:00 p.m.
Linda N. Gi Isfmi, Clerk to Council
MINUTES

All area newspapers, radio stations and television stations were informed of this meeting in
compliance with guidelines set forth in the Freedom of Information Act.

PRESENT
Chairman William C. Dees - District #6, Presiding

6. Fred Tolly - District #1

Gracie S. Floyd - District #2

Vice Chairman Larry E. Greer - District #3

Clint Wright - District #4
Mike Holden - District #5

M. Cindy Wilson - District #7

Joey Preston - Administrator

Tom Martin - County Attorney

Linda N. Gilstrap - Clerk to Council

ABSENT
Tammie Shealy - Deputy Clerk to Council

(During times of discussion and presentations the minutes are condensed and paraphrased.)

The official meeting of the Anderson County Council convened in the Council Chambers of the Historic
Courthouse on Tuesday, January 7, 2003 at 6:00 p.m.

Mr. Larry Greer gave the invocation and everyone stood and pledged allegiance to the flag. Mr. Greer
stated that the County had received sad news that employee Mike Jenkins, Building and Maintenance
supervisor, passed away on Sunday, January 5, 2003. Council offered their sincere sympathy to his
family and all his co-workers. A moment of silence was held in his memory.

Chairman Greer stated that he would like to make some remarks before he relinquishes the gavel to a
new chairman. He said it had been a privilege and an honor to serve as Chairman for the past year. He
said he hoped he did a job that pleased most council members most of the time. He said at the last
meeting there was an issue that came up and he feels that it needs some clarification before the new
chairman assumes his/her duties. At the last Council meeting, Ms. Floyd, stated or asked for a Point
of Order. The chairman has certain responsibilities in serving as chairman of this body, he said. Some
of those responsibilities are to enforce the rules and orders of the Council. He is bonded and required
to do that. He read a section from Roberts Rules of Order concerning a "Point of Order”. It stated
that the presiding of ficer must enforce the rules and orders of the assembly without debate or delay.
A member, in fact, insists on it saying such as “Point of Order, or Mr. Chairman, I rise to a point of
order.” The Chairman must make a decision on that Point of Order based on the information at hand.
At the last Council meeting, Ms. Floyd stated a Point of Order that Council had not been observing the
time limits for agenda items as obtained in the agenda. The Chair issued a decision based on a previous
interpretation of the procedural ordinances which are contained in the Anderson County Code of
Ordinances that Council had to observe the time limits as contained in the agenda and instructed the
County Attorney to notify the chair when the time expired. If at that time, Council would vote on the
item and then move on. He also explained that a formal appeal could be made at any time to the
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decision of the Chair by simply stating that they object the decision of the Chair and requires a
second and a vote of Council. If Council votes not to sustain or uphold the decision of the Chair then
his decision is reversed or changed. The presiding officer may state the reason for his decision. At
the last Council meeting, he stated the reason being that the procedures ordinance stated that it
requires Council to follow the maximum time allotted for each agenda item in the agenda book. He said
since then there has been some appropriateness of that decision, so the Chair has discussed this
further with the County Attorney and it seems that the agenda section of the procedures ordinance is
some ambiguous and is open to a second interpretation. The second interpretation Council lead to
other times for Council members. He read the section to Council. It appears that the second
interpretation is that individual Council members can place topics (meaning more than one) on the
agenda not to exceed a total of 45 minutes. The Chair proposed that Council members may place
topics on the agenda and the time limits for all of the topics submitted cannot exceed the 45 minute
time limit; however, no single topic placed on the agenda by a Council member can exceed the time limit
requested and established on the agenda. He said Council should also further say that should the
Council member not specify time limit the Administrator and the chairman would assign the time. He
proposed that Council adopt the second interpretation by general consent. If there were no
objections then it would be adopted. If there were objections, then it would require discussion and a
vote of Council. Mr. Holden said that he thought, since he had been on Council for 14 years, the first
item of business on the first Tuesday in January is to elect a new chairman not sit up and create new
ordinances. Chairman Greer said that in his opinion, this was a matter that needed to be cleared up
from the last council meeting. Ms. Wilson said that #8 deals with this issue. Mr. Greer said that if
he made an error in his decision as the Chair he would like to correct it while still the Chair. Ms. Floyd
respectfully requested that Council go on with the election of officers and then under the new chair's
guidance that Council look at the ordinance and possibly rewrite it and all members have input into it.
Mr. Holden said that was correct that it was obvious that three Council Members had been left out on
a lot of the decisions being made. Mr. Greer said that he believed that at the last Council meeting, it
made the correct decision based on the interpretation of the ordinance. If Council chooses to have a
different interpretation, the chair will admit that the decision was in error based on a new
interpretation and he made the decision based on the information available at that time and he will
stand by that decision until the will of the Council changes.

Mr. Greer opened the floor for nominations for chairman for the year 2003. Mr. Wright nominated
Mr. Bill Dees and Mr. Tolly seconded. Mr. Wright moved to close the nominations and Mr. Tolly
seconded. Vote to close nominations was unanimous. Vote on Mr. Dees as Chairman was unanimous.

Mr. Greer relinquished the gavel to the new chairman. Chairman Dees asked Mr. Greer to join him at
the podium. Chairman Dees, on behalf of Council, presented Mr. Greer a plaque for his service to the
Council during his tenure as Chairman.

Chairman Dees called for nominations for vice chairman. Mr. Tolly nominated Mr. Larry Greer and Mr.
Wright seconded. Ms. Floyd nominated Mr. Mike Holden and Ms. Wilson seconded. Vote on Mr. Holden
was three in favor (Floyd, Holden, Wilson) and four opposed. Vote on Mr. Greer was four in favor
(Greer, Dees, Wright, Tolly). Motion carried and Mr. Greer was elected as vice chairman.

Mr. Dees read the following prepared statement.
"To My Fellow Council Members: Thank you for your votes in affording me this honor. I shall continue
to represent all citizens of this County and this Council in the same spirit in which I have lived my

entire life, with integrity, fairness, honor and virtue.
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A French Theologian of the 17™ Century said it well and I quote: “The more you say the less people

remember: the fewer the words the greater the profit.”
Having said this I will be brief and to the point.

Budgetary integrity: I want to “hold the budget line” while at the same time asking our staff,
effective immediately, to seek meaningful ways to reduce the budgetary bottom line.

I am not willing, however to reduce our budget at the risk of financial damage or morale
reduction to our County employees.

We aintain and conce all our e es while continuously seeking methods of
attaining and maintaining adequate staffing levels.

I pledge to closely cooperate and coordinate with all members of Council. I shall also make
every attempt to infuse the spirit of equal accommodation to all Council members.

I further pledge continued open Administration to all the people of this County and to the press.
I encourage public attendance and input at Council meetings. We must all continue to adhere to
the laws of the land, including County Ordinance and Procedures, when conducting County business.
Americans are the most fortunate people on the face of God's earth. We live in a Democratic Republic;
and as such, enjoy certain Constitutional, inalienable rights, freedoms and liberties that a great many
people in the world are without, but even as Americans living within the framework of our Constitution,
we do not have license to do as we piease.

Let us always seek and maintain the | high .

Equal Rights belong to all. Thank you.” End of prepared statement

Mr. Holden asked for a Point of Order. Mr. Holden asked that in the future, the entire Council
consider all options when looking at everybody for chairman and vice chairman because he knew clearly
that these decisions on chairman and vice chairman were made back in June when three Council
members still had opposition in November. He made it very clear that he did not want to vote for
chairman or vice chairman until the elections were won. He said in the future, that should be held of f
until Council knows who will be in office. He asked that this be put into record. Ms. Floyd stated that
to remind all members that the position of Chairman was a ceremonial position and no one is in “charge”
and Council members have equal say and equal rights.

Mr. Holden moved to approve the minutes from the December 3, 2002 meeting as mailed. Mr. Wright
seconded and vote was unanimous.

Citizens Comments: AGENDA ITEMS: Ms. Long of Honea Path said that she lived about 4 mile outside
of the city limits. She said that they have been trying for 20 years to get water. She said this was
located on Oak Tree Drive and there are four elderly families that live there. She asked Council to
remember them and do what they can to help. Ms. Wilson said that this was brought to her attention
this spring after all of the grant applications and work had been put together with Belton/Honea Path
Water Authority. She said that they would be able to get water from Belton/Honea Path Water
Authority within the next one-two years. However it is most closely accessible to the City of Honea
Path and she has been working with them on the problem. She said Mr. Greer pointed out that there
was a matching grant fund account at the last meeting, so now they are trying this approach. Council
District #7 allocated $5,000 a couple meetings back for funding toward the project. The City of
Honea Path has also allocated $5,000. There is a need for $65,500 to complete the project. She said
that the balance in the matching grant fund account is approximately $135000. She turned the
request over to the Administrator to handle. NON-AGENDA ITEMS: Mr. Charles Crowe congratulated
Mr. Dees for being elected as chairman. He said that they hope the attitude of everyone will change
and he asked Council to make sure that the County Attorney is held responsible to rule on these

ordinances other than the chairman. Mr. Edward Evans of the Hartwell Ridge said that he objected to
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the appropriation made at the last meeting regarding the Cable TV toy drive. He said he would feel
differently if it were given to the cold or hungry. Money given to a drive often funds administration
costs of conducting the drive. This could set a precedent that would have every business in the County
asking for a donation of this sort. Mr. Ed Jean congratulated Mr. Dees and thanked Mr. Greer for his
hard work as chairman during 2002. He said at the last Council meeting he made a mistake to see if
anybody would pick up on it, but no that wasn't the case. His comments concerned a council person
making comments to a radio personality was not at WRIX, FM 103.1 on the dial it was WAIM, AM 12.30
on the dial. He said that he owed several apologies. He apologized to George Ducworth and Ms. Karen
Small. He asked Council to try to work together and to build bridges for a better future of Anderson
County and with a positive attitude. Ms. Peggy Taylor said that she had heard rumors that the county
owned a balloon back in the spring. She then wrote Mr. Preston a letter asking if the County owned a
hot air balloon, what was the cost, which was the pilot and what was his salary. He got a reply that the
county purchased a balloon on September 28, 2000 at a cost of $34,310 which included the chase
vehicle and the balloon. It was a line item in the 2000-2001 budget. He said that Dan Stukus with
absolutely no salary for him. She said at the last council meeting, she heard that Dan Stukus had a
salary of $35,000 per year. She asked was the County paying him a salary or not. It is paid under
Miscellaneous for Dan and Susan Stukus. She then presented an FOI request asking for a copy of the
bill of sale and the FAA registration and serial number for the County’s balloon. She also requested a
copy of the title of the chase vehicle and the total funds that Anderson County has paid to Daniel R.
Stokes and Susan Stukus. No others wished to speak.

Chairman Dees asked for a moment of silence in memoriam for Deputy Clerk Tammie Shealy's sister,
Ms. Kay Kirby, who passed away on Friday, January 3.

Chairman Dees presented first reading of Ordinance #2003-003 - an ordinance authorizing the leasing
of available commercial office space at the Anderson Regional Airport to William Epstein; and other
matters related thereto. On the motion of Mr. Wright, seconded by Mr. Tolly, Council voted
unanimously to approve the ordinance on first reading.

Chairman Dees presented Resolution #R2003-001 - a resolution recognizing and memorializing Mr. Joel
Franklin Holliday for his generous devise to assist the Anderson County Animal Shelter in caring for
disadvantaged animals in Anderson County. Mr. Wright moved to approve and Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote
was unanimous.

Chairman Dees presented Resolution #R2003-002 -~ a resolution recognizing Representative Joanne
Gilham of Beaufort County for sponsoring legislation in the South Carolina General Assembly to lower
South Carolina's Blood-Alcohol limit to .08, and Governor-Elect Mark Sanford for publicly supporting
such Legislation and encouraging its passage into law: supporting such legislation and encouraging the
Anderson County Legislative Delegation to endorse and support it; and other matters related thereto.
Mr. Tolly moved to approve and Ms. Wilson seconded. Vote was unanimous.

Mr. Clint Wright moved to appoint Ms. Yvette Garrison to the Museum Advisory Board to replace Ms.
Annie Ruth Morse. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was unanimous.

Ms. Wilson moved to appropriate $1,500 to the Caroline Community Center for repair work and
program administration from District #7 Recreation Account. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was
unanimous.
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Mr. Joey Preston announced that the base bid for the construction of the new Belton Library was
awarded to Pelham Construction Company with alternates for a total of $609,675. Mr. Carl Stone
thanked Council for moving forward with the construction of the new Belton Library.

Council recessed at 7:00 p.m. Chairman Dees called the meeting back to order at 7:10 p.m.

Ms. Wilson said that her questions and answers was a continuation from the last discussion. She also
said that Council faced a very serious shortfall in the state and the county will probably be cut one-
half million dollars (approximately) in state funding. She said that she had requested some information
on the E9-1-1 fee. She had pages from the November GLR153 report and this is more of a matter of
clarification since it was so confusing. She said there was a balance carried forward account # 174-
1110-099-0174 - Emergency Telephone fund. The balance carried forward is $984,327.99 as of 7-1-
02. The budget for the fiscal year 2002-2003 is $517,970 and there is a fund balance of $580,207.
It is hard to understand how the 174-3700-000-001 and the 1110 account relate. They don't quite
reflect revenue and expenses that she can understand, she said. She asked the clerk to make copies
for Council members the work sheet that she was reading from. Also fund #153 labeled Miscellaneous
Department of Commerce event, she asked what Matilda Bay Excursions was and never received an
answer for that. The answer that she was given was the fund was used to account for private donates
received for the purpose of paying expenditures related to the existing industries appreciation night
which sponsors members of the S.C. Department of Commerce and the budget of $6,000. She said it
doesn't make sense that the county would be paying a company called Matilda Bay Excursions and
paying a substantial amount to them and to First citizens Bank (which is probably a credit card). Also
the situation that was brought up concerning a former head of the Convention Bureau - she still has
not gotten an explanation on the numbers that was discussed regarding the $8,835 that she was paid
from account 5031-000-314 Development construction. She said she would be grateful if answers
could be given concerning those questions. She said that when looking at November GLR153, it appears
that there are many accounts that have a figure budgeted and now we are way over budget. For
example: Keep America Beautiful - a lodging account - with $1,000 budget yet $7,810.13 expended.
Environmental Services - there are different accounts. There is a big concern that the County
continues to pay two companies primarily and one predominantly for all the County’s engineering fees.
One company for one month is looks like the County paid them over $100,000 for various projects.
The County also paid a former engineer for the County on November 1, 2002 - Management (this
person is retired) account #5611-000-339 on 11-1-02 - $3,377.50, 11-1-02 - $162.50, 11-1-02 -
$3087.50, 11-19-02 - $2,632.50. Why is the County paying such incredible consulting fees, she asked.
She also asked for this person does for this amount of money. Another account specified as "no
specified projects” the county paid “"three" figures on 11-8-02. One was $16,292.47, $1,370.93, and
$1,790.16 - for no specified projects. She said that she recalled that this company used large blanket
order invoices on projects. The county also paid the same company on 11-21-02 $6,885 out of asphalt
supplies and on 11-06-02 - $2,455. She said there was an incredible amount of entries that the County
pays this company - BP Barber engineers and also to the McNair Law Firm. One account $31,275.35
for this month was paid to McNair. WRIX - it appears that the County pays them $3,800-$3,900 per
month. She said that the county needed to look at this advertising and should be very carefully and
judiciously considered. Michelin Coordinating Grant - account #5943-010-315 there was a budget of
$5,782.50 for legal and the County has expended $11,237.19, another over-budgeted item. She said
this may be a posting error, but she would like clarification: 186-5862-000-238 Miscellaneous
Celebrate Anderson - budgeted $50,000 - spent $90,458.06. She found the name "Susan Stukus®
again under fund 177-5864-000-238 Miscellaneous - she was paid on 11-6-02 $845.85, 11-6-02-
$2,380.17, 11-15-02 - $1,074. Out of Accommodation Fees - she asked if the County pays any of the

proceeds to individuals -~ if so, should that be paid strictly to non-profits or community tourism type
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efforts and etc. Numerous over budgeted accounts - for example fund 165-5912-001-236 - meals -
zero budget - spent $2,078.27, Lodging - zero budget - spent $1,316.94, also a new account that she
could not find in the Chart of Accounts: Fund 154-5256-000-236 - Industrial Appreciation -
Miscellaneous Meals - spent $2,962.18 with a local restaurant and it is not in the chart of account.
She asked for clarification on that. Also, no listed in the chart of Accounts - fund 135 - the County
spent with a local (loan?) service - $163,656.53 (5882-000-313). There are a number of part time
salary accounts that don't appear to be in the County budget. Example: Account 5065-001-102. There
was two new accounts that were not in fiscal year 2001-2002 ~ due to some reorganization (she was
told) ~ she said she did not think that the County fully comprehended - for example account 5067 that
there was $50,000 budgeted for the Anderson Independent alone and there are numerous other
accounts that we pay the Anderson Independent. She said Council needed to ask each other if this
was entirely necessary. For example, last year when there was no budget for this account we spent
$86,269.55. The County spent on 11-21-02 from Personnel account 5014-000-308 - Catering ~ county
spent $6,650 to a local restaurant. The Administrator's Account (she would sincerely request that
Council look very carefully at why we keep duplicating legal accounts and expenses - which it appears to
be). The County budgeted $250,719.47 for legal expenses out of 5013-001-315 - most of which is paid
to the McNair Law Firm. There is also a Legal Settlements Account that was budgeted at $40,000. It
hasn't had any money spent yet. She asked why the County was contemplating paying a legal settiement
out of that account. There are a number of accounts over budgeted for example: lodging and
registration fees and others Part time salaries in fund 001-5071-000-102 had a $20,000 yet the
County has spent $27,043, another account zero budgeted and spent $7,500. In professional Services
- account 5093-000-304 - County had $30,000 budget and spent $56,000. She said the list goes on
and on and what she thinks the County needs to do is a supplemental budget appropriation. She said
that the County is spending excessively on cell phone bills, credit card bills, a lot of money going out
through miscellaneous, meals, foods, catering, travel and lodging. She said with a budget this big, a lot
is understandable, but the Council needs to work very carefully with staff and citizens to make sure
that the County is getting the most for every dollar that the public entrusts Council with. She said
that she respectfully request that the Council look at these expenditures and more time be spent on
this. Mr. Preston said he would love to answer these questions; he passed out answers to questions
given to him at the last meeting. He then stated that tax collections are on target and he cannot
understand how Ms. Wilson can say that tax collections are off. The County has come in under budget
for last year. Mr. Preston said that to clarify miscellaneous accounts - when Ms. Wilson allocated
$1,500 for the Caroline Community center - at budget time that was not budgeted so what happened
Council voted to set up a miscellaneous account and that was the appropriate way to account for that.
The $6,000 spent to a local restaurant out of Personnel ~ Mr. Preston said that was for the Employee
Christmas dinner. Mr. Preston requested the questions in writing from Ms. Wilson. Mr. Preston
pointed out that the responses to Ms. Wilson's questions cost the County $547.78 for total hours of
16.75 hours during the time that the County was to complete the financial statement. Mr. Preston
went over answers to her questions from the last meeting. He said that not a single employee on
County payroll has ever been a private consulting fee. When Mr. Ricketson left the County, he was
retained as a private consultant during that time. Mr. Burris Nelson was hired to develop a commercial
development plan for Anderson County to assist rural communities throughout Anderson County to try
to get commercial development because Council said that they wanted something out in the County.
The comment about fund 174-E9-1-1 fund had $500,605 budgeted for 2002 and $517,970 for 2003.
He said that he and staff assumed that you were questioning the budget for cash, which is not a
proper budgeting technique. Revenues and expenditures are budgeted - no cash. If she want to look
at a budget report, then ask for a budget report - not the one she's asked for, he said. The Visitors
and Tourism bureau was hired as a contract person during the Balloon National Championships to raise

money and to coordinate the event. The county raised $81,000 - he presented where the funds came
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from. The total Museum capital budget is $2,279,357, which includes the Museum fund bond
ordinance $200,000 Council allocated before Ms. Wilson came on Council. Also, an account established
by Mr. Harvie Banister for over $100,000 for capital construction. The Museum is still under-budget,
he said. Radio advertising paid to WRIX promotes Landfills, convenience centers, beautification, litter
prevention, recycling, and other county programs, which is on the County Vision Statement that Council
voted to do. He said that the program was partially funded by grants from South Carolina. Mr.
Pearson was retained to assist in five legal challenges filed by the Beaverdam Creek Association
regarding the Beaverdam Creek sewer line construction. Its' services included research in technical
expertise - He said he wished he did not have to pay Mr. Pearson as much as he has had to pay him.
The department - Special Populations Account 5066 was voted on by County Council in the last budget.
Work preformed at Broadway Lake money was allocated in the General Fund and transferred to
Broadway Lake and $50,000 was a reallocation of budgeted funds for necessary capital improvements,
which provides no impact to the County because the expenditures were budgeted. Matilda Bay
Excursions - he said that it was a boat that was rented and First Citizens paid for the food for the
Industry Appreciation dinner with private funds collected by Anderson County. He said that he hoped
that County Staff did not have to spend all this time at every meeting providing answers like this and
costing the county $600 and 16 hours of county staff time. He suggested that the questions be put in
the writing.

Mr. Preston stated that the Comprehensive Annual Financial Statement would be presented at the
next meeting. Ms. Wilson said that the Comptroller General had already their copy.

Ms. Wilson read from the County Code (subparagraph 7) regarding the time limits on the agenda that
has already been discussed at the beginning of the meeting. She said that she had been denied on
agenda items and repeatedly had her time cut. Ms. Floyd suggested each Council Member list their
ideas/suggestions on the time limit and give to Mr. Martin to prepare an ordinance for the next
meeting. Ms. Floyd then moved that this be done and Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote was unanimous.

Mr. Floyd suggested that Council adhere to the 45-minute rule or time allotted to each topic. Mr.
Greer asked for clarification on what the procedure would be for the upcoming council meeting. Mr.
Wright said that what the Council has in place a procedure to place items on the agenda. He said he
personally didn't see any need to change what is on the books now. The only thing he would of fer would
be in the last portion of the first paragraph that says, *Unless approved by every member of County
Council” that is for extending the time for discussion. He said that should be a majority of Council and
not by everyone.

t/

a. Certificates and Trainin'g: Mr. John Ferguson and Ms. Beth McGovern Phillips 66 Quality Control/Fuel

Management Seminar

b. Letters of Appreciation:
For: Mr. Ray Jarrard and Mr. Gerome Telford of Road Maintenance From: Ms. Stephanie
Hart

2. For: Mr. Joe Moss, Mr. Chris Robinson, Mr. Johns Sears, and Mr. Charles Mclunkin of
Road Maintenance From: Ms. Charlene Ferguson

3. For: Mr. Jerry Stamp’s Employees (Mr. Jr. Greenway, Mr. Tim Edwards, Mr. Max Koon,
Mr. Frank Anderson, and Mr. Terry Jennings) of Road Maintenance From: Mr. William
Digby

4. For: Mr. Jay Patterson and Mr. Andy Driver of Road Maintenance From: Mr. Carr

5. For: Mr. Aaron Smart’s Crew (Mr. Ray Jarrard and Mr. Gerome Telford) and Mr. Jay
Patterson’s Crew from Road Maintenance From: Mr. Bill Cantrell
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c. Reports:
1. Detention Center Litter Report November 18-22, November 25-29, December 2-6, 2002,
December 9-13, 2002
2, Anderson County Litter Report
3. Building and Codes Monthly Report (November)
4. Recreation Fund Account
d. Charter Communications service
e. Reduction in Grant-in-Aid funds for FY03
f.  Video Conferencing — Summary Court

Chairman Dees asked that Mr. Tolly and Mr. Greer be reappointed to the Appalachian Council of
Governments Board. Mr. Tolly moved to approve and Mr. Wright seconded. Vote was unanimous for
Mr. Tolly and Mr. Greer.

Remarks from Council Members:

Mr. Greer said that he listened with some amusement as Mr. Preston went through answering the
questions especially regarding the advertising. He said that when the newspaper does write County
stories they have a problem getting their facts straight. The swearing in ceremony for Sunday at 3
was in the paper for Monday at 3 instead of Sunday.

Ms. Wilson said that she hoped Mr. Preston did not take her questions personally. She also requested
the December GLR153.

Ms. Floyd said that there was a meeting in Columbia on February 18; the same time as the second
Council meeting in February. She asked Council to look at postponing the Council meeting so that
Council members may attend. Ms. Floyd also asked that the Noise ordinance be placed on the next
agenda.

Mr. Holden said that the Independent may have gotten confused on the swearing in because he told
him that he would be sworn in on Monday.

Mr. Wright said that it was the beginning of a new year and Council needed to focus on three things (in
his opinion): budget - take a hard look at the County finances, economic development and the
completion of changes to the land use ordinances.

Mr. Tolly congratulated Mr. Dees on chairmanship.

Mr. Dees said that the budget is very important.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk to Council
ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL



